
American Legion Riders 1340 

General Membership Meeting 

February 9, 2021 
Preamble to the Constitution of the American Legion 

FOR GOD AND COUNTRY, WE ASSOCIATE OURSELVES TOGETHER  
FOR THE FOLLOWING PURPOSES:

To uphold and defend the Constitution of the United States of America. 
To maintain law and order. 

To foster and perpetuate a one hundred percent Americanism. 
To preserve the memories and incidents of our associations in the Great Wars. 

To inculcate a sense of individual obligation to the community, state and nation. 
To combat the autocracy of both the classes and the masses. 

To make right the master of might. 
To promote peace and goodwill on earth. 

To safeguard and transmit to posterity the principles of justice, freedom, and democracy. 
To consecrate and sanctify our comradeship by our devotion to mutual helpfulness. 

www.ALR1340.org



American Legion Riders 1340 Meeting Minutes

Minutes for American Legion Riders 1340 meeting on Feb 9, 2021 
Meeting held at American Legion Post 12, 6101 NW 50th Street; OKC, OK 

 Commander Marxen opened the meeting at 7:10pm.  
 Prayer - Chaplain Mike Harris 
 POW/MIA Chair Ceremony - Sgt at Arms John Mockles 
 Pledge of Allegiance 
 Recitation of Preamble 
 Present:  5 members 
 Finance Report:  Current bank balance $1545.46 

 Chris Gilbert is currently dealing with and hopefully recovering from a 
positive COVID test. 

 The Department Legion Riders Constitution and Bylaws recently sent out 
for review and comments will be reviewed and voted on by the DEC during 
the Mid-Winter conference, April 9-10. 

 Samples of the token coasters were available to look at and Rob will be 
working on the others as weather permits the concrete work. 

 The next Post 12 Spaghetti Dinner is Friday night, the 19th, 6:00 to 8:00 pm. 
 Planning for the 2021 State Legacy Run was discussed, and additional 

information will be exchanged through email.  Mike Harris has completed 
arrangements for rooms in McCallister and Hugo.  Working on Norman and 
Shawnee.  He is also looking into the possibility of trying to get Highway 
Patrol volunteers to ride the complete route with us.  If this happens, we will 
discuss/vote on covering the cost of a room for them. 

 An interest was expressed in acquiring Post 1340 specific license plates.  
Agreement to check on cost was made.  Further discussion at the next 



meeting. 
 Congratulations was given to our Son’s Adjutant, Andrew Berrigan, on his 

recent Air Force retirement.  He is actively working on a second career that 
we hope to hear more about in the future!   

 Meeting adjourned at approximately 7:40pm 
 Next meeting, March 9th. 
 Closing Prayer – Chaplain Mike Harris 
 Flag Salute 
 Meeting closed  

YES NO Mike Marxen     YES NO Rex Warlick 
YES NO Mike Harris      YES NO John Mockles 
YES NO Rick Vasquez     YES NO Andrew Berrigan 


